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BUDGET & PLANNING COMMITTEE (BPC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

April 23, 2009 – 3:30 – 4:30 pm
Board Room
MEMBERS PRESENT
___ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Harvey Estrada
___ LaVetta Johnson
_x_ Rob Pitts
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
___ Joseph Lewis
_x_ Nehasi Lee

___ Reuben James
___ Dr. Herkie Williams
___ David Simmons
___ Malika Sharif

_x_  Jim Grivich

OTHERS ATTENDING:  Fred Sturner

The meeting was called to order at 3:45 p.m.

Handouts
· Annual Strategic Review:  Underlying Budget Assumptions Summary for 2009-10 as of 4-21-09

· Unrestricted Revenue as of April 20, 2009

· Class Size Trend

· Revised Capital Facilities Project Budgets

Old Business:  None

New Business:

Jim stated that they were going to be requesting another $5 million dollar draw from the Line of Credit.  He stated our primary issue is not the budget but cash.  Jim stated that we had enough revenue coming in based on our FTES.  He stated that if we look at the fund balance in the budget report, we will have a positive fund balance.  The problem is that if the state defers apportionment until July 2009, we will start to have a cash flow problem.  Jim also stated that we were also asking to borrow money from the County for a TRANS, which is basically to provide for such a development.  He stated that the State is currently shorting us 1 percent in complete apportionment.  This means we are only getting 99 percent of what we are supposed to receive.

Dr. Flemming asked if we have to go to the market with the Revenue Anticipation notes.  The answer received was “yes”.  Dr. Harmon asked about item “B2” on Underlying Budget Assumptions and Jim stated that the CBO position had been filled.  She then stated the other title listed was incorrect and that it should be “Director of Maintenance and Operations.”  Dr. Harmon also indicated that the title of an additional position, Director of “Library and Learning Resource Center,’ should also be listed.

Nehasi asked if it was for the new building and Dr. Harmon stated “no”, it was for the Program under item “1B.”

Jim stated that we started the year expecting to receive $25 million dollars and because we have been doing well the number have been rising.  In the fall revenues went up $300,000 dollars and in the spring another $400,000 dollars.  He stated when it was decided to add FTES from two summer sessions, revenues went up another $2 million dollars.  He stated that we are using the second summer session from 2008 and the first summer session of 2009, which explains the jump to $27 million dollars in unrestricted revenue.  He stated we are projecting growth of an additional 600 FTES for next year, which would take us to the $30 million dollar level; this however, is only a projection. 

Dr. Flemming asked if we are going to raise instructional spending by $800,000 next year, signaling an increase of two to three percent..  He wanted to know what the total expenditures for instruction were expected to be.  Jim stated that he foresaw an increase of between $200,000 to $300l000 next year.

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
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